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	Walter Smart
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	Delia Zeuthen (SG)
	Grove Surgery

	Martin Tolman
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The Chair opened the meeting and outlined its agenda.  He welcomed the speakers in attendance:  Ian Black from Solihull Breathe Easy, David Evans from Care Development Association, Reg Patrick from Shirley Medical Centre (Union Road) PPG, Dr Stephen Munday from Solihull Council and Karen Middlemas from Solihull CCG.  Apologies were read out by Amy Egan. 

ITEM 1: Previous minutes and matters arising – 28 May 2015


The minutes were approved as being a true and accurate record other than removing (PM) after Elizabeth Tout’s name on the list of attendees.
Proposed: 
John Coughtrey
Seconded: 
Jo Walker
There were no matters arising. The Chair confirmed that following the discussion about fast food outlets being opened near schools, the September meeting will include a talk from Solihull Council’s Head of Planning.
ITEM 2: Chair’s announcements
Following the Obesity talk at the previous meeting, BMI (Body Mass Index) calculators were distributed to delegates.
Solihull CCG’s Patient Reference Group met recently on urgent care implementation.  More information will follow in Karen Middlemas’ presentation later.

Tony Green and Jo Walker attended the first Patient Voice Panel (PVP) meeting on 1 July.  It was a formative meeting, outlining the plans and expectations of the group, but Tony will keep the network updated on any developments once they cease to be confidential.  
The CCG is still actively recruiting Patient Members (not for the PVP) – forms were made available at the meeting and all delegates were encouraged to register and pass on to others.

A short survey via email about the format of these meetings (day or evening, same or different venue) was sent to 102 PPG network members. Of the 12 replies showed no collective preference to change the time or venue.

ITEM 3: Ian Black, Chair of Solihull Breathe Easy, on ‘Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease (COPD)’
Ian began by showing a video telling his story of his diagnosis and the support he received from the Community Respiratory Team, leading to him becoming involved in Solihull Breathe Easy and the British Lung Foundation. The video was made a few years ago to raise public awareness of COPD.
The term COPD often covers a multitude of lung conditions but primarily Emphysema and Chronic Bronchitis. However, many of the conditions are not caused by smoking, and many are hereditary. Ian explained the types of investigations and tests that are typically used to diagnose the condition and test your lung capacity. He then shared some statistics about lung conditions (see PowerPoint presentation attached) and stressed the importance of early diagnosis.
Ian is Chair of Solihull Breathe Easy support group which meets monthly, and a second group has recently been established in Chelmsley Wood supported by David Hinsley and Pauline Cooper- Hinsley. Leaflets about the British Lung Foundation were made available at the meeting.
Question & Answer session:
· Q: How frequent are Practice Respiratory Nurses at GP practices?
A: Unsure if every practice has a Respiratory Nurse, but suspect it would not be full-time at one practice or would vary for each practice. Easiest to ask GP to refer to Community Respiratory Team, which includes Physiotherapists.
· Q: Where is the Community Respiratory Team located?

A: Ward 10 at Solihull Hospital, although you have to be referred by your GP.

ITEM 4: David Evans, Chair of Solihull Workforce in Care Development Association, on ‘The new Care Act’
David explained that part 1 of the new Care Act was announced on 1 April 2015, and part 2 was due on 1 April 2016 but has been pushed back to 2020. David’s presentation (attached) talked through the various aspects of the Act that are designed with the patient/carer’s wellbeing at the centre. Examples include Care Homes sharing their finances with the CQC (Care Quality Commission), a new Provider rating system which also includes GP practices, and a care certificate for new care workers.
ITEM 5: Reg Patrick, PPG Chair of Shirley Medical Centre (Union Road) PPG

Reg joined his PPG in 2013 because he wanted to contribute to the wellbeing of patients and assist the hard-working practice staff in the smooth running of the practice. The PPG has about 10-12 members who meet regularly and invite guest speakers on a range of subjects. Often these result in new patient information materials being provided in waiting rooms such as ‘Winter Warmth’ thermometers and details of drug and alcohol support services.

Reg’s lively talk included many examples of how the PPG members have helped the wider patient population such as supporting elderly patients to use new electronic check-in systems and organising patient flow during busy Flu jab clinics. The PPG also produce a monthly newsletter which is available in the waiting room and have conducted patient surveys.
ITEM 6: Dr Stephen Munday, Director of Public Health, Solihull Council, on ‘Public Health in Solihull’ 

Dr Munday began his presentation (attached) by saying that Public Health is about people and communities, and primary care.  He explained that his role involves monitoring and reporting on the health of the local population. He produces an annual report – the 2013/14 report is titled ‘One year on’ – acknowledging the move from the NHS to Councils one year ago.

He went on to share an overview of the health of Solihull, with some interesting statistics demonstrating various achievements although he acknowledged that there is still more to be done to tackle health inequalities and deaths from preventable causes.  Dr Munday was proud to share examples of Public Health measures that have all been either maintained or improved in the last year. A new sexual health service for Birmingham and Solihull called Umbrella has also just been launched.
Dr Munday’s focus is ‘Ill Health Prevention’ so he went into more detail on the future plans and health and wellbeing priorities for the area.

Question & Answer session:
· Q: There has been an increased emphasis on antibiotics – is this part of your remit for education?
A: This comes under the health prevention part of our work as misuse or over-prescribing of antibiotics can result in increased resistance. With the development of Public Health England there has been a lot of action on this subject. It is also an issue for CCGs in respect of safety.
· Q: Are there different strategies for Public Health in the North and the South of Solihull?
A: Life expectancy inequalities generally relate to North of the Borough and the South is generally where the older population are based so yes, different strategies are required for the different needs. 
ITEM 7a: Chris Howell, Chief of Service Redesign, Solihull CCG on ‘Better Care Fund’ 

Chris explained that the Better Care Fund (BCF) aims to improve integrated healthcare between different organisations. It is important to realise that this is not a new pot of money – it is money the CCG already had, but now allocated to the BCF.

Her presentation (attached) highlighted various targets (such as reducing emergency admissions by 3.5%), and explained how the CCG is measured to ensure delivery. Chris explained that patient experience was not straightforward to measure – although individual services had their own measures in place, there wasn’t a way to evaluate how the different services work together.

ITEM 7b: Karen Middlemas, Chief Officer Organisation and Service Design, Solihull CCG on ‘Summary Update on Urgent Care’ 

Karen was pleased to announce that the design plans for the new Urgent Care Centre at Solihull Hospital are now available to share and are – or soon will be – available on the CCG’s website. These plans have been shared with suppliers and lots of input from clinicians has been taken into account regarding safety, security and infection control.  It is still early days but “so far, so good”.
Communications with the public have included three drop-in sessions at Touchwood shopping centre – the last one will be on 28 August. This has been an opportunity for the public to ask questions and understand the plans.

The CCG are looking for more members of their Patient Reference Group on Urgent Care implementation – they are very grateful to those who were involved at the start as they helped to develop the communications etc.   A strong group is needed for the design and evaluation stages of the project.  Anyone interested in joining it is asked to notify Amy Egan via email (amy.egan@nhs.net). 
Question & Answer session:
· Q: Will the access to the new Urgent Care Centre be through the one front door?
A: Yes – Heart of England NHS Trust were adamant that from a safety and infection prevention perspective there must only be use of one front door.
Date of next meeting: 24 September 2015 – The Chair advised that the date may need to change due to an unfortunate double-booking at the West Warwickshire Sports Club. He is working on a solution and the new date – probably 23 September – will have to suit the invited speakers.  As soon as the details are known, delegates will be advised.
The Chair thanked everyone and closed the meeting at 1.05pm.
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